FHC Meeting Minutes 2/18/2016

Members present: Mary Brown, Travis Bowie, Paul Denault, Nicole Bruno, Jackie Petrouski

Correspondence Review
No correspondence received this month.
Old Business

1) Schoolhouse status — The FHC will procure an estimate for the window
repair/restorations and proceed with the process of the window repair.

2) Nicole shared information she received from her meeting with Wendy Elsner, a
Hathaway descendent, with regard to the history of the Hathaway Cemetery now posted
as Plummer. After hearing the collection of information the FHC decided there was a
need to speak with the Freetown Cemetery Commission on the subject of the posted
naming of the Cemetery.
Jackie will draft a letter to the Cemetery Commission to let them know the FHC would
like to be placed on the agenda of their next meeting.

3) FHC would like to get the status on the South Main Street bridge. Paul will contact
Chuck Macomber to get an update.

New Business

1) Discussed House Preservation Awards. Research how other towns approach it.
2) Historic New England. We should take advantage of what is offered. Classes, open
houses, etc.

Next meeting was scheduled for March 10, 2016 members to meet at the School House.




